Parent council meeting 30th January 2012
Present:

Selwyn McCausland, Ruth Docherty, Elspeth McIntyre, Shona Barrie, Russell Bridges, Cllr Stephen Curran, Liz Mahindru, Helen Pattie, Amparo Ruiz-Prado, Emma O’Hare, Carol Copstick, Jackie Clark, Melanie Unkles
Apologies: 
Sharon Fagan, Wendy McNaughton, Graeme Esson.

1. Matters arising from previous minutes

PA has given the school £3000.

2. HMIe feedback

Very Positive, 2 Excellents, should have been more? Thanks to Carol Copstick who has been very supportive. Some concerns were raised that although the report is a positive one, the inspection experience did not add value to the school other than by reinforcing its already high reputation.
Financial contribution for school trips was discussed – it was highlighted that our children are NOT disadvantaged on the grounds of cost.

Carol Copstick attended the meeting in order to give thanks to the school and staff. She was very happy with the report and highlighted the areas of: Learning, courteous and confident children, activities within the school, leadership and the good parental partnership.

3. School gate
Initially we were refused funding by the Newlands/Auldhouse Area Committee, however they are now going to reconsider our application at their next meeting on the 8th March 2012. Cllr Stephen Curren attended our meeting to show his support – the other Cllrs involved are Bailley McNally and Colin Deans, they believe that education should pay for this, however education are not willing to support this application. It was requested that all PA and PC members email these councillors to encourage them to vote for this proposal.

The slabs at the side of the lane were also discussed by Jackie, who is going to look into ways to fund this.

4. Website

Emma O’Hare is happy is maintain our website revamping and updating as appropriate. She will become a full member of the PC when her child starts school next year. Jackie will also assist her.
5. Tuck Shop

There has been no change to this situation since the last meeting.  The council has not been back in touch and it was agreed that we will just continue with our healthy eating programme.

 6. Dog Fouling
Jackie has emailed the health department but has had no response, she has also been in touch with Clean Glasgow who need us to show evidence of the problem.  She has requested more signs be put up – kids designing posters was also discussed. Liz suggested she got in touch with David Blaybury from the local community action team and Stevie Scott from Land and Environmental Services. The dogs trust was also mentioned as they do a poop scoop week.

7. A O B

Fund raising with PA was discussed using the Olympic theme.

23rd Februrary for the obstacle course.

Evening Times doing a spread of the school, in regards to the HMIe report.

Thanks was given to the janitors who have spent extra time and effort clearing away leaves, ice and snow.

It was proposed that Friarton Rd and Monreith Rd should be gritted.

Jackie asked if members of the PC and PA would put themselves forward for disclosures.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING : 23RD APRIL 2012 7PM

School accommodation to be put onto the next agenda.
